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November 12, 2009
The Honorable Dow Constantine

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Constantine:

Enclosed is an ordinance authorizing a King Conservation District (KCD) Assessment pursuant to RCW 890.08.400 of $1.60 per parcel for years 2010 through 2019. This ordinance replaces the ordinance I transmitted on October 16, 2009 authorizing an Interlocal Agreement (ILA) based on extending the successful KCD program of the past three years that had support of the county and cities.

The KCD assessment has provided funds to meet the collective goals and visions of the KCD, local member jurisdictions (county and cities), watershed forums for natural resource conservation projects, and programs in agriculture, forestry, watershed management, habitat restoration, community and landowner education, and salmon conservation as authorized purposes of the KCD assessment.

Since mid-October, staff from the Executive, Council and Prosecutor’s Offices met four times to resolve issues between the KCD to gain their support of the ordinance transmitted on October 16.  The KCD took formal action on the ILA on November 9 and added an amendment that fundamentally changed the framework and support for important regional natural resource conservation programs contained in the original ILA (WRIA and jurisdictional grant programs).  
Our final meeting with the KCD team took place on November 10, 2009.  Because their amendment fundamentally changed the ILA, and relationships with the county and member cities, the KCD was informed that the county would be pursuing an alternative funding arrangement moving these important regional programs, WRIA and jurisdictional grants, to a different funding source (Flood Control District).  This allows the costs to the KCD to reduce substantially, both for the removal of these programs, and all grant administration and overhead associated with them.  
This allows the KCD to engage in its historical practices of soil conservation in the rural area and to support agricultural programs benefiting the region and the cities, such as farmers markets and Puget Sound Fresh.  We have analyzed their remaining programs and find that those included in the attachment to the ordinance meet the public interest and the assessment of $1.60 is based on these programs.  

The ordinance provides stability to the KCD by extending this assessment for the next ten years with check-ins annually to assure the assessment, and the programs it funds, continue to meet the public interest.  The assessment will provide nearly $10 million over the period to support important agricultural programs with regional and urban benefits in King County. 
It also provides long term stability to the important WRIA and jurisdictional grant programs and at a cost to the average homeowner less than what they are paying now through the KCD assessment. 
Late yesterday evening, November 11, 2009 the KCD Board met again and changed their position (3 to 2) to support the original ILA that I transmitted on October 16, 2009.   However, I continue to support this alternative for the stability for both programs at the lower cost to the home owner that it provides.  

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact Pam Bissonnette, Assistant County Executive, at 206-263-9660.
Sincerely,
Kurt Triplett
King County Executive
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Joseph Rochelle, Senior Prosecuting Attorney, Civil Division

